MINUTES

Business Meeting

Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Date and Time: Thursday, October 15, 2015 at 7:00 PM

Meeting Place: Town Offices, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton, N.H.
The regular meeting was called to order by Planning Board Chair, Evelyn Auger, at 7:00 PM 
Roll Call
Regular Members present: Evelyn Auger, Will Ellis, Don Bormes, Dick Gardner
Alternate Members present: Justin Barriault, Jody Slack, Gail Morrison

Regular Members absent: Selectman, Johnny Van Tassel
Alternate Members absent: Carmine Cioffi


Others present at the meeting: Town Planner, Bob Ward

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members: None
Review and Approval of draft PB minutes of 9/3, 9/17 and 10/1 – Dick Gardner made a motion to approve the draft minutes of 9/3 as submitted. Don Bormes seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Dick Gardner made a motion to approve the draft minutes of 9/17 as submitted. Will Ellis seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Dick Gardner made a motion to accept the minutes of 10/1 with a change to one statement; Will Ellis noted that he did not know about the private meeting with Bernie Waugh in September until the evening of, not the morning of. (The change has since been made to the minutes.) Don Bormes seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
Town Planner Bob Ward opened the meeting and stated he would have to leave the meeting at 7:45 in order to stay within his 20 hour work limit for the week. Don Bormes noted that in the future the Town Planner should be sure to dedicate 3 hours twice a month to the Planning Board meetings. Town Planner Ward assured the Planning Board that he would make these meetings his priority.

New Business

a. Update re: application for approval of “Street Plat” proposed by Joshua Gammon, concerning the creation of a private street off Shaw Hill Rd –
Town Planner Bob Ward stated that Mr. Gammon has corrected his drawing showing that the private road, 18’ wide with 2’ shoulders, now extends into the southerly parcel of land, whereas before it appeared to end at River Rd. and then pick up on the other side of River Rd. as a 10’ long driveway. The Town Planner stated that the Planning Board’s Attorney, Bernie Waugh, has reviewed the drawing and is satisfied with that aspect of the plan now. However, Mr. Waugh is concerned that the plan does not show that the construction of the new private road is inclusive of River Rd., rather, it appears that it ends at and then begins after River Rd. Mr. Waugh suggests that two sets of double lines, representing shoulders, is drawn over River Rd. He also suggests that the Planning Board’s conditions of approval are noted on the actual plan itself. The Board agreed that both ideas were satisfactory and that the Town Planner can discuss moving forward with these suggestions with Mr. Waugh.
Town Planner Bob Ward noted that he had tried to reach Mr. Waugh regarding these suggestions, but will try again next week during his office hours. Will Ellis asked if the Fire Chief’s comments from the public hearing regarding not wanting Mr. Gammon’s private road designed as a shared driveway means that residents are no longer able to build shared driveways. He also inquired as to whether the Fire Chief actually has the authority to impose such a rule. Chair Evelyn Auger stated that she has repeatedly asked the Fire Chief for the RSA which gives him this authority but has not been given an answer, and Dick Gardner noted that this matter should be brought up with Attorney Bernie Waugh.

Don Bormes made a motion for Town Planner Bob Ward to inquire with Attorney Bernie Waugh on what level of authority the Fire Chief holds to approve of or not approve of private roads and driveways, as well as to obtain Mr. Waugh’s further review and comment on Joshua Gammon’s proposed street plat. Dick Gardner seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
Old Business
a. Discussion re: senior housing – Chair Evelyn Auger stated that the Planning Board is close to finishing the re-work of the previous senior housing ordinance which was started at the Planner Board meeting on September 3rd. She noted that this can probably be completed at the next Planning Board meeting when the Town Planner is in attendance.

b. Discussion re: review and amendment of Subdivision Regulations – Chair Evelyn Auger noted that this will need to be tabled until next meeting when the Planning Board can get more direction from the Town Planner on what sort of review is needed for the Subdivision Regulations.
c. Discussion re: SPB budget – Chair Evelyn Auger stated that she attended the recent Select Board meeting where various departments’ budgets were discussed. She stated that one Select Board member mentioned the possibility of creating a salaried Town Planner position in the future, but that once the actual Planning Board budget was reviewed by the Select Board, no further mention was made of a salaried position. Chairwoman Auger noted that the Planning Board’s budget for FY17 was submitted with an additional $10,000 which is comparable to what the Town Planner’s overage was the previous year. Dick Gardner requested copies of the final budget for the next meeting and also stated that the Select Board and the Planning Board need to work more closely together on matters like the Town Planner’s salary. Chairwoman Auger stated that this is her intention and that she has repeatedly tried to work with the Select Board on solving this issue.
d. Update re: activities of SEDAC Committee – Chair Evelyn Auger stated that Town Planner Bob Ward will not have the hours he needs to dedicate to the SEDAC Committee regularly, however he will need to have hours to write the SEDAC plan into Sanbornton’s Master Plan.
Meeting Adjourned, Evelyn Auger made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:26 p.m. Dick Gardner seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

The next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November 5 2015 at 7:00 p.m. to be held at the Sanbornton Town Offices.
Respectfully submitted,

Audry Barriault
